


















 

1 
 

 
 

 

 

Date: February 26th 2024 

Attention: Christine Vigneault 

RE: Request for Comments 

File No.: A011-24 

Related Files:  

Applicant Mohammed Iqbal Vadakkayil 

Location 484 Cranston Park Ave 
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COMMENTS: 

 
 

Alectra Utilities (formerly PowerStream) has received and reviewed the proposed Variance Application. This 

review, however, does not imply any approval of the project or plan.   

All proposed billboards, signs, and other structures associated with the project or plan must maintain minimum 
clearances to the existing overhead or underground electrical distribution system as specified by the applicable 
standards, codes and acts referenced. 
 
In the event that construction commences, and the clearance between any component of the work/structure and the 
adjacent existing overhead and underground electrical distribution system violates the Occupational Health and 
Safety Act, the customer will be responsible for 100% of the costs associated with Alectra making the work area safe. 
All construction work will be required to stop until the safe limits of approach can be established.  
 
In the event construction is completed, and the clearance between the constructed structure and the adjacent existing 
overhead and underground electrical distribution system violates the any of applicable standards, acts or codes 
referenced, the customer will be responsible for 100% of Alectra’s cost for any relocation work.  
 

References:  
 

• Ontario Electrical Safety Code,  latest edition (Clearance of Conductors from Buildings) 

• Ontario Health and Safety Act,  latest edition (Construction Protection) 

• Ontario Building Code, latest edition (Clearance to Buildings)  

• PowerStream (Construction Standard 03-1, 03-4),  attached 

• Canadian Standards Association, latest edition (Basic Clearances) 
 

If more information is required, please contact either of the following: 

 
Mr. Stephen Cranley, C.E.T     Mitchell Penner 

Supervisor, Distribution Design, ICI & Layouts (North)   Supervisor, Distribution Design-Subdivisions  
Phone: 1-877-963-6900 ext. 31297         Phone: 416-302-6215        
   

E-mail: stephen.cranley@alectrautilities.com     Email: Mitchell.Penner@alectrautilities.com 
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To:   Christine Vigneault, Committee of Adjustment Secretary Treasurer 
 
From:   Nancy Tuckett, Director of Development Planning 
 
Date:   June 7, 2024 
 
Name of Owner: Mohammed Iqbal Vadakkayil 
 
Location: 484 Cranston Park Avenue 
 
File No.(s):  A011/24 
 
 
Proposed Variance(s) (By-law 001-2021): 

1. To permit a minimum interior side yard of 4.5 m on a lot abutting an OS1 Open 
Space Conservation Zone. 

2. To permit an encroachment for pool equipment of 1.2 m into the interior side 
yard. 

3. To permit an encroachment for pool equipment of 6.95 m into the rear yard. 
 
By-Law Requirement(s) (By-law 001-2021): 

1. For those lots abutting lands zoned OS1 Open Space Conservation Zone the 
required yard shall be 10.0 m and no building or structures shall be permitted 
within the required yard. 

2. The maximum permitted encroachment for pool equipment into the interior side 
yard is 1.0 m. 

3. The maximum permitted encroachment for pool equipment into the rear yard is 
1.5 m. 

 
Official Plan: 
 
City of Vaughan Official Plan 2010 (‘VOP 2010’): “Low-Rise Residential” 
 
Comments: 
 
The Owner is requesting relief to permit a one-storey additional dwelling unit in the north 
interior side yard of an existing single detached dwelling, and proposed pool equipment 
in the rear yard, with the above noted variances.  
 
Development Planning Department Staff (‘Development Planning Staff’) have no 
objection to Variance 1 for the reduced interior side yard setback of 4.5 m from the 
proposed addition to the abutting OS1 – Open Space Conservation Zone to the north. 
The Subject Lands are regulated by the Toronto Region Conservation Authority ('TRCA’) 
due to the presence of a valley and stream corridor associated with the Don River 
Watershed on the abutting lands to the north. TRCA and the City’s Environmental 
Planning Staff have reviewed this application and have no objection to the proposal. The 
City’s Forestry Department Staff have also examined this proposal and confirmed that 
an arborist report would not be required for the proposed development.   
 
Development Planning Staff have no objection to Variances 2 and 3 as they relate to the 
location of the pool equipment in the rear yard. The 0.2 m encroachment to the interior 
side yard is minimal in nature, is not anticipated to pose any adverse impacts on the 
neighbouring properties and provides an appropriate amount of spatial separation for 
maintenance access if required. The 6.95 m encroachment of the pool equipment into 
the rear yard also maintains an appropriate area for safe access and maintenance.  
 
Accordingly, Development Planning Department Staff can support the requested 
variances and is of the opinion that the proposal is minor in nature, maintains the 
general intent and purpose of the Official Plan and Zoning By-law, and is desirable for 
the appropriate development of the land. 
 
Recommendation: 
 
Development Planning Department staff recommends approval of the application. 
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Conditions of Approval: 
 
If the Committee finds merit in the application, the following conditions of approval are 
recommended: 
 
None. 
 
Comments Prepared by: 
Alyssa Pangilinan, Planner 1 
David Harding, Senior Planner  
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February 28, 2024                                                                CFN 70450.07 
Ex Ref. CFN 69893 

               
SENT BY E-MAIL: Christine.Vigneault@vaughan.ca 
 
Christine Vigneault  
Secretary Treasurer 
Committee of Adjustment 
City of Vaughan 
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive 
Vaughan, Ontario L6A 1T1 
 
Dear Christine: 
 
Re: Minor Variance Application A011/24 

Part of Lot 25, Concession 4 
484 Cranston Park Avenue 
City of Vaughan, Region of York 
Applicant: Mohammed Iqbal Vadakkayil 
 

This letter acknowledges receipt of the above-noted application circulated by the City of 
Vaughan. The materials were received by Toronto and Region Conservation Authority (TRCA) 
on February 26, 2024. TRCA staff have reviewed the application and offer the following 
comments for the consideration of the Committee of Adjustment. 
 
Purpose of the Application  
It is our understanding that the purpose of the above noted application is to request the 
following variances under By-Law 001-2021: 
 
By-Law 001-2021: 

• To permit a minimum interior side yard of 4.5m on a lot abutting an OS1 Open Space 
Conservation Zone.  
 

The noted variances are being requested to permit an addition to the existing detached 
residential building. 
 
Ontario Regulation 166/06 
The subject property is located within TRCA’s Regulated Area because the site is adjacent to a 
stream corridor associated with a tributary of the Don River and a Provincially Significant 
Wetland (PSW) feature which is located along the channel of the watercourse. In accordance 
with Ontario Regulation 166/06 (Regulation of Development, Interference with Wetlands and 
Alterations to Shorelines and Watercourses), development, interference or alteration may be 
permitted in the Regulated Area where it can be demonstrated to TRCA’s satisfaction that the 



Toronto and Region Conservation Authority     |     2 

control of flooding, erosion, dynamic beaches, pollution, or the conservation of land will not be 
affected.  
 
Application-Specific Comments 
TRCA staff issued a permit for the addition to the existing detached residential building on 
January 8, 2024 (TRCA Permit No. C-240013).  
 
Based on a review of the plans submitted with this variance application, the noted works are 
generally consistent with the plans that were approved as part of TRCA Permit No. C-240013. 
As such, TRCA has no concerns with the proposed variance.  
 
Fees         
By copy of this letter, the applicant is advised that the TRCA has implemented a fee schedule 
for our planning application review services. This application is subject to a $660.00 (Minor 
Variance – Residential - Minor) review fee. The applicant is responsible for fee payment and 
should forward the application fee to this office as soon as possible. 
 
Recommendations    
Based on the comments noted above, TRCA has no objection to the approval of Minor 
Variance Application A011/24 subject to the following conditions: 
 

1. That the applicant provides the required fee amount of $660.00 payable to the 
Toronto and Region Conservation Authority.   

 
We trust these comments are of assistance. Should you have any questions, please contact 
me at 437-880-2347 or at joshua.lacaria@trca.ca. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
 
 
 

Joshua Lacaria 
Planner  
Development Planning and Permits I Development and Engineering Services 
joshua.lacaria@trca.ca, 437-880-2347 
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The deadline to submit comments on this application is March 11, 2024. 

  

Should you have any questions or require additional information please contact the undersigned.  

  

Committee of Adjustment, City of Vaughan 

Cofa@vaughan.ca 

905-832-8504  

  

City of Vaughan l Office of the City Clerk 

2141 Major Mackenzie Dr., Vaughan ON L6A 1T1 

vaughan.ca 

  

  

This e-mail, including any attachment(s), may be confidential and is intended solely for the attention and information of 
the named addressee(s). If you are not the intended recipient or have received this message in error, please notify me 
immediately by return e-mail and permanently delete the original transmission from your computer, including any 
attachment(s). Any unauthorized distribution, disclosure or copying of this message and attachment(s) by anyone other 
than the recipient is strictly prohibited.  
 
 
IMPORTANT:  This information is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed and may 
contain information that is privileged, confidential and exempt from disclosure under the Municipal Freedom of Information 
and Protection of Privacy Act.  If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient or the employee or agent 
responsible for delivering the message to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, 
distribution or copying of this record is strictly prohibited.   If you receive this record in error, please notify me immediately. 
  
In an effort to be environmentally friendly, please do not print unless required for hard copy record 







                                                      Cover letter for Committee of Adjustment 

From 
Priya Duggal &Mohammed Iqbal Vadakkayil                                                    Date: 27/11/2023 
484 Cranston Park Avenue 
Maple Ontario L6A2S3 
To 
Committee of Adjustment 
City Of Vaughan 
Subject: Application for Zoning Changes to Build a 520-Square-Foot Addition 
 
Dear Members of the Committee, 
 
I am writing to formally submit our application for your consideration regarding the construction of a 

520-square-foot addition to our primary residence at 484 Cranston Park Avenue. The purpose of this 

proposed addition is to accommodate my ailing father-in-law, who is currently unable to access the 

upper floors of our home due to mobility issues. 

Our situation is a result of the recent passing of my wife's mother in October 2023. Since then, my wife 

has been living in India with her father, a senior individual in need of constant support. Unfortunately, 

our existing home does not have a bedroom or a full bathroom on the main level to meet his specific 

needs. Given the urgency of the situation and the fact that my wife is currently residing in India to attend 

to her father, we find ourselves in a challenging position that necessitates swift action. 

We have carefully considered various options and have concluded that building a 520-square-foot 

addition is the most practical solution to ensure a safe and comfortable living environment for my father-

in-law. Regrettably, our current financial circumstances do not allow us the luxury of moving to a larger 

home, making this addition the most viable and compassionate choice for our family. 

We understand and respect the zoning regulations in place and appreciate the committee's role in 

maintaining the integrity of our community. With this in mind, we humbly request the committee's 

consideration of our application for zoning changes to facilitate the construction of the proposed 

addition.  

We are more than willing to comply with any conditions or requirements set forth by the committee and 

are open to any suggestions or modifications that would contribute to the harmonious integration of the 

proposed addition into our community. 

Thank you for taking the time to review our application. We sincerely hope that the committee will 

recognize the exceptional circumstances we find ourselves in and grant the necessary permissions to 

proceed with this important addition to our home. 

Sincerely, 

Priya Duggal and Mohammed Iqbal Vadakkayil 

Owners- 484 Cranston Park Avenue 

Maple Ontario 

 

 






